Sports Oar Glub of New Hampshire

Sports Car Club of New Hampshire
Minutes of the Meeting
Tuesday, April 9™, 2013

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President), John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past
President), Antony Donovan (Treasurer), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corr.
Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Dave Estey (Autocross Chair), Howard Roundy
(Website/S.W. Editor), Drew Young, George Young, Terry Murphy Ill, Donna Stevens, Gary Brundrett,
Dana Boyd, John Santos, Dave Girardo.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:01pm By Terry Murphy IV.

Minutes: From March 12" No Corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Paul Giblin seconded
by Charlie Parsons.

Membership Report: Made by Dan Francis. There are 119 Members (103 Regular & 16 Life).
Motion to accept made by Charlie Parsons seconded by Dave Estey.

Treasurers Report: Made by Antony Donovan. Discussed Finances. Motion to accept made by John
Stevens seconded by Dave Estey.

Publicity Report: Made by Dave Estey. Membership report represents the awareness of our club.

Sponsorship Report: Made by Terry Murphy IV. New idea of acquiring CLUB sponsors to be shown
at every event all year long, instead of individual event sponsors. Paul Giblin has stepped in as
Sponsorship Chair. More discussions of the sponsor idea will be had at future meetings.

Autocross Report: Made by Dave Estey.

» 23 people are registered for the 1% event, AutoX cap to be set at 60 people.

* Howard Roundy noted as lead instructor for Novice School. School projected to have 11
instructors. Completion certificates will be presented after the school event.

* New class proposition for Novices in competing at a class level in AutoX events. Cars must be a
Registered street production car with street tires of 140 tread-wear and up. Drivers must have
NO racing experience in the past 20 years or more. There will also be awards at the end of the
year for the novice class like all other classes.

» Dave Girardo stepped in as merchandise person at AutoX events.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young.
* Pre-Event workers in hand. There will be prepared “WARM?” food at the events.



Old Business:
* FANtasy Day at NHMS was canceled.

New Business:

» Paul Giblin requested that the club donate $250 to support the runner participating in the Boston
Marathon in support of Louie (owner of Windmill Restaurant) recently diagnosed with cancer.
Unanimous vote to approve.

* Bring stickers to AutoX events to plaster SCCNH trailer in its final year.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 7:39pm. Moved by John Stevens and seconded by Dave Estey.



